VILLAGE OF CEMENT CITY 
PLANNING MEETING MINUTES


April 21, 2015                       6:00 p.m.                       Village Hall               Planning Meeting


The regular meeting of the Planning Commission was called to order at 6:00 p.m. Attendance:  0 Citizens present.  Members present:  Eric Wittenberg, Jim Ellis, Stanton Trumble, Eric Trumble, Gary Queried and Mell Cure were present.  Stanton Trumble asked to leave early.

Complaints-None.

Public Participation-Mrs. Boyd (old Hair Doctor) property owner.

Old Business- 
Planning Commission discussed Mrs. Boyd zoning conditional use permit relating to the (old Hair Doctor) property.  The Planning Commission asked about delays in getting the property inspected.   Jim Ellis stated that the building inspector (Mr. Taylor) had done the inspection, no charge, on said property and that the inspection paperwork would be at the Village office by next week.  Eric Wittenberg wanted to make sure that the Planning Commission had septic and well locations marked out on zoning conditional permit diagrams.  Wittenberg also requested documentation from the Lenawee County Health Dept. pertaining to septic and well installation on said property.  The next steps of the Planning Commission include a continuation of review of and evaluation of the late received paperwork, a public hearing, and a recommendation to the council.  

Jim Ellis and Eric Wittenberg brought copies of the existing Lenawee County Zoning document and the Commission worked on making this document fit the Village requirements on zoning.  Wittenberg did obtain from Woodstock Twp. the electronic copy of Enacting Clause and Township Zoning Ordinance for easier updates and review for the Village.  

The Planning Commission’s next meeting will be Wednesday, May 20, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.  
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Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.  


Submitted by Carol Ladd, Clerk			Approved by Eric Wittenberg, Chair		
